
Green Line Hose & Fittings Ltd: Report on 
Actions Against Forced and Child Labour 
Overview 
Green Line Hose & Fittings Ltd and its subsidiaries (Green Line) are opposed to the use of forced 
labour and child labour in the production of any goods or services that we buy or sell.  It is 
important to Green Line that forced labour, child labour, or any other form of modern slavery is not 
used to produce any of the goods purchased by Green Line.  This report covers activities between 
June 1, 2023 to May 31, 2024. 

This report is submitted as a joint report that includes Green Line Hose & Fittings Ltd as well as the 
following subsidiaries: 
Pulsar Hydraulics Ltd, Green Line Manufacturing Ltd, Boyaux et Raccords Green Line Ltée. 

 
In this report the collective companies above will be referred to as “Green Line”, “we”, “our”, or “us”. 

Company Structure and Overview 
Green Line is privately owned and is a supplier of industrial and hydraulic hose and fittings.  We 
service a broad range of industries throughout Canada. 

Supply Chain 
Green Line searches out and qualifies manufacturers of our product lines from around the globe to 
provide top quality products at value prices to our extensive customer base.  Potential suppliers are 
evaluated based on product quality, service, pricing, and (now also) potential risk for forced or child 
labour to ensure the best value for our customers. 

Addressing Forced Labour  
Green Line has developed a supplier qualification process aimed at reducing the probability that 
child or forced labour is an issue within our supply chain. 

Green Line operations are all based in Canada and all employees fall under Canadian employment 
legislation.  We consider there to be a very low risk of forced or child labour in our direct workforce.   

The majority of our purchases originate from countries with similarly robust legislation regarding 
child and forced labour.  We consider these areas to also carry a very low risk as well for exposure 
to child and forced labour.   

Goods originating from countries where the risk of the use of child or forced labour is greater are 
viewed with a more critical eye.  Our purchasing management has been familiarized with the 



International Labour Organization – Combating Forced Labour, A handbook for Employers and 
Business.   

We have also reviewed the U.S Department of Labor List of Goods Produced by Child or Forced 
Labor and found no direct dealings between the countries and goods listed and the trade engaged 
with Green Line.   

Green Line has also reached out, polled, and received attestations from its vendor base that they 
evaluate, and take measures to limit the risk of child and/or forced labour in their supply chains. 

The effectiveness of these measures has not been evaluated to date.   

Remediation Measures 
To date Green Line has not needed to enact any remediation measures in the past year. 

Approval Attestation 
This report is approved by board and top management of Green Line Hose & Fittings Ltd. 
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